SAMPLE LETTER TO INSURANCE COMMISSIONER

(TO BE COMPLETED BY PATIENT)

Date

Insurance Commissioner Name

Insurance Commissioner Address

City, State, Zip

Patient or Provider Name

Patient or Provider Address

City, State, Zip

Dear Insurance Commissioner:

I am writing to inform you of difficulties I have had with my insurance company regarding coverage for breastfeeding related charges including (LACTATION CONSULTATIONS, BREASTFEEDING EQUIPMENT, SUPPLIES). 

My baby, (INSERT CHILD’S NAME), was born into the high-risk category on (INSERT CHILD’S BIRTHDAY).  He/She has not been able to successfully breastfeed due to (ILLNESS OR PREMATURITY).  (INSERT ANY OTHER SUPPORTIVE MEDICAL INFORMATION SPECIFIC TO THIS PATIENT.)  Due to these medical issues, my doctor recommended (LACTATION CONSULTATIONS, BREASTFEEDING EQUIPMENT, SUPPLIES).  These recommendations were based on guidelines established by the American Academy of Pediatrics which states, “Human milk is the preferred feeding for all infants, including premature and sick newborns, with rare exceptions.  When direct breastfeeding is not possible, expressed human milk, fortified when necessary for the premature infant, should be provided.  Exclusive breastfeeding is ideal nutrition and sufficient to support optimal growth and development for approximately the first 6 months after birth.  It is recommended that breastfeeding continue for at least 12 months, and thereafter for as long as mutually desired.”
 

My insurance company, (INSERT NAME OF INSURANCE COMPANY) located at (ADDRESS, CITY, STATE, ZIP) has refused payment regarding these needed services. A summary of my interactions with the insurance company follows:  (ADD INFORMATION REGARDING CONTACTS WITH INSURANCE COMPANY INCLUDE DATES CALLED, LETTERS WRITTEN, NAMES OF CONTACTS, ETC. BE SURE TO MENTION ANY PRIOR AUTHORIZATION ATTEMPTS, DENIAL APPEALS, AND MEDICAL NECCESSITY INFORMATION FROM YOUR HEALTHCARE PROVIDER)

As shown above, I have exhausted all avenues available through my insurance company to get my breastfeeding needs met. Still, I am unable to obtain coverage for these medically necessary services. 

The Surgeon General’s “Blue Print for Action” recommends that infants be exclusively breastfed for the first four months of life, preferably for a full six months or ideally through the first year.  Studies have consistently proven that breastfeeding offers health benefits to mothers and babies and saves money for insurance companies in the long run.  It is short sighted to deny claims for breastfeeding assistance and equipment when the health benefits for breast-fed babies are so great.  

It is important that all health insurance plans are aware of these benefits so that all payers will cover breastfeeding consultations and supplies. I am requesting your assistance with this situation and urge your support of breastfeeding overall.  Please contact me at (INSERT TELEPHONE NUMBER) to discuss this matter further.

Sincerely, 

Subscriber Name
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